The Roman Catholic Parish of Ss. Peter & Michael
       Woolston in the Warrington Pastoral Area         
Minutes of the Parish Council Annual General Meeting 
Sunday 3rd April 2022 at 12.00pm
Present: 
J L G (Chair for meeting); M H 1 (Joint Chair); J G (Vice Chair); M F (Secretary); T W (Treasurer); M H 2; G A; C G; F W; F H; K L; T O; C L; R H; G T
1
Welcome and Opening Prayer
J L G welcomed everyone to the Annual General Meeting of the Parish Council and led the opening prayer.
2
Apologies
T H; V M; J M
3
     Minutes of Previous Parish Council Meeting and Matters Arising
The minutes of the last Annual General Meeting of the Parish Council held on 6th October 2019 were accepted. There were no matters arising except those featured on the agenda.
4
  Brief Summary of SPAM over the last Twelve Months 
M H 1 gave a brief summary of the matters covered by SPAM since the last AGM on 6th October 2019. M H 1 referred to all the major initiatives which were supported by the Parish Council during the period which had been extended due to the Covid-19 pandemic.
Introduction – The impact of the pandemic had been both positive and negative. The positive was the way our parish community joined together and enabled parish worship and life to continue in different ways such as using electronic mediums. The negative was the loss of a number of our community who died during the pandemic and their lives could not be celebrated in the usual way. Also the vulnerable members of our community who felt they could not risk coming to church to celebrate Mass. Despite this the parish community adapted – and a special thanks goes to those people who volunteered to help during this period and helped the parish function albeit in a different way.
Liturgy – A number of restrictions that were put in place during the pandemic have recently been lifted. Music and singing is now allowed at Mass and the restriction on numbers attending has also been lifted. As a result numbers attending Mass have slowly risen. Also baptisms have recently taken place. In November 2020 First Holy Communions took place and two year groups are preparing for their first Holy Communions in May/June 2022. In October 2021 six young people from our parish were confirmed at St Oswald’s along with 120 young people from across the Deanery.
Eucharistic visits to our sick parishioners have resumed. The Eucharistic Ministers and Deacon continue to support J G at Mass – both at the weekend and during the week.
4
  Brief Summary of SPAM over the last Twelve Months (Cont)

Church Maintenance and Repairs – The new central heating boiler was installed in the church and is working well. The church roof has suffered some issues with leaks and a programme of repair or replacement will be needed soon. The marble panels on the garden side of the church have been repaired and secured in position – which allows the re-painting of the church to commence. Regular teams of cleaners have kept the church neat and tidy on a weekly basis. A couple of working parties were established to give the church a thorough spring clean. A maintenance group kept the garden and grounds in good order throughout the summers of 2020 and 2021.
The Parish Council would like to thank all the parishioners who have given some of their time to these important tasks. 
Website and Communications – Our weekly newsletter produced by T F has kept the parish up to date. The parish website has been a source of valuable information over the past two years, with information about Masses being streamed online; copies of church bulletins and video clips of parishioners reading the weekly readings and Gospels. SPAM meetings were suspended in April 2020 but restarted in April 2021 by Zoom on a monthly basis. Thanks to all those parishioners who were involved in the website and communications.
Synod – The Synod process was completed last year, albeit in a different format to that originally planned; the outcomes of the process are currently being addressed within the Archdiocese. The Parish Council would like to thank M H 2 and H B for continuing to represent the parish with the programme.
Lottery – Due to the pandemic and falling numbers, the Parish Lottery was wound up last year. M H 1 on behalf of the Parish Council thanked all those who have helped with the lottery in the past and in particular D K who was involved from the start and gave some of his time regularly over the last 22 years to help with running the lottery. A new Parish fundraiser is being launched in May 2022. 
Coronavirus – Throughout the pandemic the parish followed guidance and advice given to the parish from the Bishops Conference of England and Wales, alongside Liverpool Archdiocese and Warrington Council. 
It was a challenge but with the support of stewards and people attending Mass the parish was able to continue to celebrate Mass. For the time being the parish continues to request people to wear a mask when they visit the church and use the hand sanitiser – this is to protect the parish priest and the vulnerable members of the community. The Parish Council would like to thank everyone for their support on this issue.   
5
Treasurer’s Report
T W, the Parish Council’s treasurer, presented the Treasurer’s Report for the year ended 31st December 2020. The accounts for the year to 31st December 2021 were currently being prepared. 
Each of the headings of income and expenditure were fully explained and it was noted that there were receipts of £47,723 in the year and payments made of £94,274 leaving a deficit of payments over receipts of £46,551 for 2020.
It was noted that the deficit in 2020 was due to a net £54,000 payment for the purchase of a new boiler for the church and reduction in receipts due to the effects of the Covid-19 pandemic on the attendances at Church services. However the bank balance was still currently £30,000 in credit and this was due in particular to those parishioners kindly paying their weekly offerings by standing order. There were also two outstanding gift aid claims totalling about £15,000 due to be paid by HMRC.
6
  Election of Officers
The officers of the Parish Council agreed to remain in office for a further year –
M H 1 and J L G – Postion of Chair (shared)
J. G – Vice Chair 
M F – Secretary 
T W – Treasurer  
7
  AOB
Communication within the Archdiocese

M H 2 raised the matter of communication and in particular the lack of communication between the Archdiocese and parishioners. M H 2 gave an example of the recent Pope’s act of consecration of humanity, and of Russia and Ukraine to the immaculate heart of Mary on the feast of the Annunciation, 25th March 2022. The text had been issued so that it could be recited during the day, but although a message about this may have been sent out by the Archdiocese it had not reached the parishioners.

J L G said that this matter should be added to the agenda of the next meeting of the Parish Council  so that it could be discussed further to explore ways of improving communication with the Archdiocese.
Lottery

T O gave a brief presentation to the AGM about the new 100 Club which the parish was launching to replace the old lottery which had been wound up during the Covid-19 lockdowns. It would cost £3 per month to enter per number and one person could have as many numbers as they liked. Payment to begin with would be by cash or cheque but eventually it was hoped to switch to payment by standing order. The draws would be on the second Sunday of each month beginning 8th May 2022 and there would be one prize per month of around 50% on the payments received. Payment must be received by the cut-off time – 6pm on the Wednesday before the draw on the second Sunday of the month to have the number entered in the draw. If no payment is received for a number for three months it would become available again. The numbers would be sold over the next four weeks in the porch at the back of church after Mass.
St Peter’s School Governors

V M sent a note that since the last AGM, M H 3 (parent, now co-opted) became Chair of Governor's for St Peter's School and V M moved from Chair to Vice Chair. St Peter’s School Governor’s also welcomed four new Foundation Governors, appointed by Liverpool Archdiocese: J C 1, J D, J C 2 and D D. Also welcomed were two new parent governors, M R and L R.

V M on behalf of the Parish Council would also like to thank the outgoing governors since last AGM, who between them have given many, many hours of voluntary time and service to the school: J G (Foundation / Vice Chair), R H (Foundation), L H (Foundation), D P (Parent governor), L O (Co-opted, previously parent governor).
8
  Date of Next Meeting
The next Annual General Meeting of the Parish Council will be on a date to be determined in April 2023 at a time to be agreed in the church. The Agenda will be circulated before the meeting.
9         Close
           The Annual General Meeting closed at 12.30pm.
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